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What is celebration? Glad you asked.  
Webster dictionary defines it: proclaim, make known publicly, praise widely, commemorate with a 
special event or gathering.  
 
We certainly have reason for all of this; proclaiming, praising widely with public notice and    
commemorating with special event. With 150 years of blessings, we have reason for celebration 
(see above info).  
 
As I sit in planning meetings for 150th events to come, I am amazed at all that God has done 
through this part of the Body of Christ called St. Peter. There is much that has been                   
accomplished. We continue our desire to lift up the name of Jesus and honor God’s name by all 
that we do and in all our proclaiming. Thank you Lord for all that you have done. Praise Your Holy 
Name. And we are not done! 
 
This month we will celebrate again recognizing all that God has done on June 23rd. We will also 
celebrate God providing a new shepherd for this flock called St. Peter. God is good all the time; 
all the time, God is good.  
 
So, with all there is to celebrate in the month of June, Fathers Day, Flag day, my oldest brothers 
birthday (ok, maybe not), and the events of St. Peter’s history, remember and thank the Lord for 
all His benefits to us. Praise the Lord, for He is good, and His mercy endures forever.  
 
You are blessed 
I am blessed 
Pastor Randy 
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Paul Weismantel  
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PRESCHOOL NEWS 
Wow, what an amazing school year!  We have been blessed with wonderful children and 
families.  The children have grown and developed so much over the last nine months.  We 
are going to truly miss our kindergarten kids but are so excited for them to take their next 
steps in their school careers. 
 
The last couple of months have been very exciting and busy with parent teacher  
conferences, grandparent’s day, our spring field trip and our family picnic.  We greatly  
appreciate parents taking the time to meet with us to discuss their child’s progress during 
parent teacher conferences.  We would also like to send a big thank you to all the  
grandparents and special people that joined our preschoolers for grandparent’s day.  It 
was a wonderful day!  Our spring field trip was spent at Potter Park Zoo.  The weather was 
a little chilly, but the children enjoyed learning about different animals and exploring the 
zoo.  Our school year ended with a family picnic where we enjoyed delicious food, songs 
sung by the children, and playtime with friends.  We are so grateful to have shared these 
wonderful experiences with our preschool families! 
 
This year has come to an end, but we are so excited for what next school year will bring.  
We have 18 children enrolled, and couldn’t be more thrilled.  We will be starting a waiting 
list for the fall.  We are so excited to see the preschool program grow and are looking 
forward to another great year starting in the fall. 
 
We hope everyone has a wonderful summer!! 
 
Blessings,  
Mrs. Smith and Mrs. Fletcher 
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MIGRANT SCHOOL FAMILIES FOOD DONATION 
We Need Your Help!! 

 
Migrant School Program will run from: June 24th- August 8th. 
 
We are asking you, when you go Grocery shopping for the next   5 weeks                     
(June 9th – July 14th)  to buy some food to help out with the Migrant School Families.  
 
Suggested Migrant Family Food Items are:  Flour, Sugar, Crisco,      Black or Pinto Beans 
(Dried or Canned), Bags of Dried Whole Chilies, Dried Herbs and Spices (Cilantro or 
Parsley), Oil (Vegetable or Canola), Canned Tomatoes, Canned Corn, Tajin (Mexican 
Seasoning), Bags of Dried Whole Chilies. 
 
You can bring the food to the back of the Church.  Place it in our Food Pantry container.  
We also have Food Pantry bags in the container. You can take them to use, for your     
future donation items.   
 
An extra component has been added this year:  Rummage Items for the Migrant          
Families. The Dates for Collection are:  (June 23rd – July 14th).  We will be collecting 
them in the: Entrance to the School.      
                         
Some interesting facts about the Migrant Program: 
We have the opportunity of Hosting a Migrant School Program for: English as a Second 
Language for Children. 
 
The children enrolled in this government-funded program are children of Migrant    
Workers who are now in our area OR any “permanent” residents who have been in the 
country for 3 years or less.   
 
The State of Michigan is renting the School Facilities for:  The  Migrant Program classes 
during the month of July. They are bringing in State employed staff to teach the children. 
They will learn: English and Math. They will also have some Fun with Art and PE.  
 
The Kids and Parents will GREATLY APPRECIATE  any of the above Food and Rummage 
items you can give!!      Thanks for Your Support !   
                 Al & Renee 



 

 

SOUP KITCHEN  VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

July 20th - (Saturday) 
 

We will be having our Soup Kitchen at: 
Christ Lutheran Church (now St. Luke) 
122 S. Pennsylvania Ave. (opposite corner of  Sparrow Hospital)  
 Lansing, MI. 
 
This is a Great Opportunity to help people in need. 
They are Very Appreciative!  
      

· We would like you to arrive @ 9:15 a.m. 
· We will need people to put up tables and chairs, set the place settings on 

the tables in the dining room, people to prepare the planned meal of  the 
day. 

· If  you work in the kitchen, you will need to wear a ball cap or  hair net. 
· As people sit down, we will also need servers to serve the food on the 

plates & people to take their meal, beverage, salad, and dessert to their  
tables as they sit down. 

· They enjoy a Wonderful meal. 
· Then we clean-up, and generally we will be done around 2:00 p.m. 
 
We would really like to See You There!! 
If  you would like to Help or have any questions, please call Al & Renee    
@ 989-224-8663.  Thanks! 
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Be sure to check our website for event or service         
updates and cancellations.  Also on our website you are 
able to download the monthly newsletter and calendar.  
We are continuously updating and making changes to 
the website so if you have not logged on the website 
lately check it out see what’s new. 
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Rev. Randall Glander 
8990 Church Rd. 
St. Johns, MI  48879 

St. Peter  
Lutheran Church 

Phone: 989-224-3178 
Fax: 989-224-8962 
E-mail: church@stpeterriley.org 

Address Service Requested. 

We are on the web! 
www.stpeterriley.org 


